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Executive Committee
Notes from the meeting of March 4, 2020

Attending Committee Members: Robin Andrews, Jack Mabb, Art Proper, Beth Schuster, Linda Tripp
Staff Members: Claire Parde, Lisa Thomas, Ashling Kelly 

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 9:02 a.m.

Governance Report

Claire reported that the Board members whose terms were expiring and who have recommitted to serving on the board include Robin Andrews, Chelly Hegan, Casey O’Brien, Art Proper, Ken Stall, John Thompson, and Nancy Watrous.  Also, although Beth Schuster will be retiring at the end of the calendar year, she and the Governance Committee agreed that it would be best for her to remain on the Board until that time; therefore, she will also be included on the slate of returning members.  

The following are the slate of candidates for Officer roles: President – Robin Andrews
Vice President – Chelly Hegan
Treasurer – Jack Mabb
Secretary – Linda Tripp

Claire shared the details of the Annual Recognition Event, to take place at 4:30, immediately following the April  1st  Board of Directors Meeting. The event will be at The Wick Hotel in Hudson, and will have passed hors d’oeuvres, a cheese plate, beverages, and a cash bar. Invitations will be sent this week. The honorees will be Beth Schuster, Executive Director of Twin County Recovery Services, and Michael Cole, Director of Community Services, Columbia County. Michael is also retiring this year. Claire noted that there will be many Board transitions over the next couple of years.

Consortium Space Changes

Claire apprised the committee of impending changes to the agency’s offices. The County is tight on space, and is examining potential space utilization options. The District Attorney will be taking over two offices at the back of the Consortium suite, the three-person NY Connects office, and the four-person Navigator bullpen. As the only program that can move off-site, Transportation will be moving to 610 State Street; several different options within that building are currently being considered.  Space is an issue, and accommodation is necessary. The Consortium has been cooperating with the County as options are explored, and they have been looking for the best outcome for us. The County has made a commitment to offsetting some of the expense associated with the move 



Executive Director’s Report

Rural Health Network Program Update
Claire reported on the funding cuts in the Governor’s proposed budget. Claire requested the Committee’s permission to send advocacy letters to the Board members for them to sign and send; the committee agreed.

Transportation Program Update
Claire reported on the progress of the 5310 application. There is no information on the start or length of the funding period, and Claire has been advised by a colleague experienced with 5310 funding that the contracting and disbursement processes are challenging. She had considered using 5310 to hire a mobility manager to support the public having access to transportation of all kinds, but has decided against it because it appears that 5310 would not be a consistent or reliable source of support.      

ICAN Program Update
Claire mentioned the upcoming meeting with the Healthy Capital District Initiative. The program is struggling to meet its caseload goals, as the individual who had previously delivered the program suggested we might. We have, however, been very active in pursuing outreach and education activities, which demonstrates our good faith effort to engage clientele. 

Program/Resource Development
Claire is developing a proposal for strategic planning services for Coarc. She views providing this kind of facilitation as an opportunity to add value to Network members; it also is an additional line of business by which to generate revenue.  Her plan is to subcontract with a colleague from NYSARH; they will split the work and the revenue. A committee member noted that having strategic planning work available through the Consortium is a good resource to have.

Advocacy
Claire distributed her proposed 2020 Legislative Advocacy Agenda. She has had the opportunity to participate actively in advocacy, most recently at NYSARH’s Advocacy Day in Albany in January and at the NRHA’s Rural Health Policy Institute in February in Washington D.C., and is feeling more confident in this role. Rural EMS is a significant priority on the State level; on the Federal level, concern about rural hospitals is a significant priority.

Claire asked the group for a critique of the format of the Legislative Advocacy Agenda. It was suggested she avoid acronyms, or else explain them. It was agreed that Claire would distribute the document via email and that it be posted on the Consortium’s website in Board resources. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:07 a.m.

The next Executive Committee meeting is Wednesday, May 6th at 9:00 a.m.

Notes respectfully prepared and submitted by Ashling Kelly on March 24, 2020
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Executive Director’s Report to the Executive Committee
March 4, 2020

Current Program Updates

Rural Health Network Program Update
We have been reimbursed for roughly $10,000 of the $18,886 additional dollars that were made available to the RHN Program for the period of April 1, 2019 through March 31, 2020 through a contract with the New York State Association for Rural Health.  We plan to expense the remaining funds on an agency-wide compensation study and transportation program expenses by the end of March. 

ALERT:  The Governor’s Executive Budget proposed to cut the Rural Health Network Development Program by 30%.  NYSARH and others have conducted advocacy around this issue, but more is needed. 

Transportation Program Update
As previously noted, the New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) has finally released the Request for Applications for 5310 funds.  The Consortium will apply to purchase a new wheelchair accessible vehicle and also apply for operating assistance. The application is due March 16th.

Community Health Improvement Planning Update
Columbia Memorial Health has contracted with the Healthcare Consortium to continue representing the Hospital in collaborative Community Health Improvement Planning and Implementation activities in 2020 and 2021.  The contract amount is equal to $20,000 for each year of the two-year term.

ICAN Program Update
On March 13th, the Healthy Capital District Initiative will visit the Healthcare Consortium’s ICAN team (including myself, Lisa Thomas, Lynda Scheer and Kelly McGiffert) to discuss performance on our current subcontract for ICAN services. 

Program/Resource Development
I have been consulting with Ken Stall about facilitating a strategic planning process for Coarc.  A colleague, Sara Wall Bollinger from SWB Consulting Services, and I will submit a proposal to Ken for strategic planning services within the next two weeks. I am enthusiastic about developing this service line, as I think it would bring value to network members and a new income stream for us. 



Fiscal Management
The agency’s annual fiscal audit is currently underway.  Auditors from Bonadio are on-site this week. 

Personnel Updates
· Earlier this week, we made of an offer of employment to Kristy Tillman to serve as the Community Engagement Coordinator for the Tobacco Free Action Program.  Kristy accepted, and will start on March 9th
· A second candidate for the same position seems suitable for the Program Development position that I have been contemplating. After some consultation and budget maneuvers, we hope to be in position to discuss this opportunity with her later this week
· The agency-wide compensation study necessitated that we revise all of our position descriptions.  This was a big effort because many of the descriptions were out-of-date.  We have decided to review and revise the descriptions on an annual basis going forward to ensure they are always current. 

Board and Community Relations
· On February 4th, I participated in NYSARH’s Albany Advocacy Day
· From Monday, February 10th through Thursday, February 13th, I attended the Rural Health Policy Institute hosted by the National Rural Health Association in Washington, DC 
· On February 19th, we hosted our former colleague, Darcy Connor, Executive Director of the Salvation Army Service Center in Hudson, at our monthly staff meeting 

Other Activities
· Filming short videos for the Columbia-Greene Addiction Coalition website
· Participating in the Steering Committee for the HEALing Communities Study and the Safer Prescribing Workgroup
· Participating in the Search Committees for the next ED at TCRS and the next Director of Community Services

Upcoming Events
· On March 11th, the program managers will meet with Darcy Connor to determine how our organizations may work more closely together
· On March 12th, the Healthy People Partnership is scheduled to meet in Catskill 
· On March 13th, Michael Cole, Jeff Rovitz and I will meet with the President and Provost of CGCC to discuss opportunities to collaborate on workforce development
· On March 25th, I will attend the Annual Dinner Meeting of the Columbia County Community Services Board, where both Jeff Rovitz and Beth Schuster will be honored.

Key Board Dates
· The Corporate Compliance Committee meets on 3/4 at 10:00 am
· The Budget and Finance Committee meets on 3/24 at 3:00 pm
· The Governance Committee meets on 3/25 at 1:00 pm
· The BOARD OF DIRECTORS ANNUAL MEETING and will be on 4/1 at 2:30 pm at our regular meeting location and its ANNUAL RECOGNITION EVENT will be on 4/1 at 4:30 p.m. at the Wick. 

image1.jpeg
Healthcare T i~
C onso rt Ium Improving access to healthcare




